FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please provide the following information in relation to the financial year 2023/24.

By 'budget' we mean the total funding pot for drugs/alcohol / substance misuse, so please include in your calculations any drug/alcohol / substance misuse grant funding that you received and any one off funding, along with your core funding.

1. How much money was spent from the drug and alcohol / substance misuse budget on the provision of support to the family members / carers of people who have a drug and/or alcohol issue?
£98,553.11

Please note that this relates specifically to family/carer support posts only; we would expect that staff from across the wider workforce would (and do) have interactions with and offer support both informally and where relevant on a more formal basis, to families and carers. 


2. What percentage is this of the total drug and alcohol / substance misuse budget?
1.2%

Please see the note above.

3. How many Full Time Equivalent posts (funded from the drug/alcohol / substance misuse budget) are dedicated to the provision of support to family members / carers of people who have a drug and/or alcohol issue?
3.6 FTE posts funded from the substance use budget and dedicated solely to the provision of support to family members/carers

Please note that one of these posts was introduced in Nov 23 only, and the overall costs (in response to Q1) are provided on a pro-rata basis. 

For transparency, the full in-year cost for the 3.6 FTE posts identified would increase to £122,695.11 (approx. 1.5% of the budget)


4. How many family members / carers of people who have a drug and/or alcohol issue were supported by the provision of services funded from the drug and alcohol / substance misuse budget?

We do not currently ask our local commissioned service to report on this data. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
